Walden Woods 

    Board of Directors Meeting              
                                                             November 23, 2009

Present:  Barbara D’Amaddio, Bob Ellis, Marian Farley, Beth Goulet, Warren Johnson,              
                 Jay Malave, Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins, Charles Wimberley, and Frank Goeckler of           
                 Elite Property Management
Call to Order
President Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the October 28, 2009 meeting were approved as corrected.

Financial Report
Jay Malave reported the Conservancy reserve balance is around $90,000.

Full report in packet.
Property Manager Report
Meeting House basement-one of the vendors looking into the water problem in the basement suggested that it could be due to the rear landscaping trapping water against the Meeting House foundation. Russo Landscaping suggests removing the mature plant growth, leveling the beds and regrading. An appropriation of $950.00 was approved by the Board.
Pool Access System-see letter from Pamela Scully of the State of Connecticut Department of Health Services.  In the spring, the Board will need to develop a plan for the next pool season.
Budget Draft-the final draft (#3) of the proposed 2010 budget was presented.  After some discussion, the Board adopted the budget with some minor changes.  The budget will now be presented at the Annual Meeting for ratification.
Committee Reports

Environmental
The beaver season starts on December 15 and the Board approved the expenditure to remove them.  It will cost $300 for set-up and up to $125 for each beaver caught. 
Buildings and Grounds

There is one homeowner who may be interested in joining the committee.
Meeting House

The committee has a new member, Mary Lou Fleissner of Astor Place
New shelving has been purchased and installed in the basement for use by the Social Committee.
The basement has a lot of ‘junk” that needs to be removed.  It was suggested that we ask CWD if we may use their dumpster.

Some changes to the rules and regulations have been made and will be presented at the next meeting.

Welcome

There are 2 new volunteers on the committee, Juliana Gingerich from the Woodmoor Council and Debbie Hutchinson from the Duplex Council.
Standards

Received one AAI this past month.  The committee has lost representation from the Duplex Council; Bob Ellis will send out a request to the homeowners for a replacement.
Social
There are 6 unsold calendars.
Holiday party invitations have been distributed to all homeowners. The adult party will be on December 5, the children’s’ on December 6.

It was reported that there were nine donations from local businesses.
Communications

There is one homeowner who may be interested in joining the committee.
Homeowners’ Forum

Io Mura of Knollwood North was concerned about insurance coverage on the tennis courts.  She was assured that the insurance is year round, not by the season.

Polly Ellis from Morning Glory Court informed the Board that the Meeting House window screens need to be taken down.  The Building and Grounds Committee will take care of it.
In addition, Polly wanted to know if the developer is required to notify Elite Property Management of any rentals.  The answer is yes.

Old Business

Rules revisions-approved as corrected by Warren Johnson (see attached).
Allocation of Development Rights Payments-Country Walk has a shortfall at the end of the budget year due to the inadequate fees set by CWD.  The developer had promised to pay the shortfall, but now is requesting the final vote on the extension proposal before doing so. There may be legal ramifications because the developer set the fees, therefore, the Country Walk Directors will advise him of the shortfall and assessment. It also appears that the developer is building as many units as possible and might not need an extension. It is probably in the Conservancy’s best interest to discontinue negotiations. A motion was made, seconded and approved to discontinue negotiations with the current developer and notify both legal counsels.
Council Area Boundaries-at a standstill.
Next Meetings
The annual meeting will take place on December 16 at 7pm.  At that time, the budget ratification and elections will take place.  The following Board members plan to stand for re-election: 
B. Ellis, B. Towers, W. Johnson, J. Malave, M. Farley and G.Twarkins.
The next Directors Meeting will be on Wednesday, January 27, 2010 @ 7pm, 6:30pm for executive session.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President

